
What I am about to write may seem silly. And to many, it may appear to be a very simple life adjustment. But when Cindy 
and I moved to central North Carolina from the Hampton Roads area; we had to adjust to the many streets that had no 
streetlights. Driving to the church through the country with only our headlights to guide us was different. Cindy was raised 
in the country. However, I was raised under the ever-present streetlights of Wilmington for most of my life. Why would 
I begin this newsletter talking about streetlights? Have you ever considered the life of Joseph? He was a very prominent 
personality leading up to that first Christmas, the birth of Jesus Christ. But then he seems to go behind the curtain in the 
stage of life. When Joseph closed his carpentry shop to travel to Bethlehem, he and Mary would not find any streetlights 
to guide their weeklong journey. Depending on the road they took, the trip would cover approximately 70 or 90 miles. 
One road would take them through Samaria, but the other option would be longer and more treacherous. It would be 
mountainous and dangerous. If only there were streetlights on the Jericho road. It would be much safer. Then when the 
chosen couple did finally arrive in Bethlehem Jesus decided to make His appearance when the hotels were full. Emmanuel-
God with us. Is this what Joseph and Mary pictured when they agreed to God’s divine plan? I doubt it. Surely the Son of 
God deserved better than the company of dirty, stinking animals when He made His appearance into the world! Would 
this couple look up into the loft and ask God; did we make a wrong turn? Are we in the right place? Joseph (the head of the 
house) wanted more for his wife and son.  This isn’t what he had planned. But then the Lord reminds Joseph of something 
important. He isn’t your son! He is my son! (Isaiah 9:6; John 3:16). This is my plan for you, for Mary, and for MY SON. 

Isaiah 55:9 “For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are my ways higher than your ways, and my thoughts 
than your thoughts.”

All the Lord asked Mary and Joseph to do was obey. Simply obey and watch God do a miracle. When Cindy and I 
were getting adjusted to this beautiful country life without streetlights, we were amazed at the beauty of creation. 
The stars became bright and crystal clear. It seemed they were more beautiful than ever. But is that true? Of course 
not. The stars were always that beautiful. We just couldn’t see them. Joseph and Mary were also taken down 
dark roads into an unknown future. All God asked was for them to obey. And when they obeyed God the Light of 
the World was placed into their loving arms. Today someone might be reading this newsletter traveling down an 
unknown road.  It might even be a dark road with no streetlights. You’re not sure if you took the right turn or made 
the right decision. Let me encourage you to follow Joseph’s example. Just obey God! Though the road of life can be 
dangerous, dark, and full of doubt; this Christmas look up into the night sky and be reminded that the God of all 
creation is still lighting the way. And it’s beautiful! Emmanuel is still with us. Who needs a streetlight?! We have Jesus!

This weekend is full of activities at White Oak. We begin the fun with an Engage Christmas Party at our house. The fun will 
start at 6:00 p.m. The College and Career Christmas party will be at The Carroll’s house Saturday evening. It will start at 5:00 
p.m.  And on Sunday evening we will have our Sandwich and Soup Social in the fellowship hall. This is when the church 
exchanges Christmas cards. Would you mind if I changed the time to 5:30 p.m.? I know some of our seniors like to eat dinner 
earlier than 6. May I share a concern and it is my fault this concern is here. It appears that there is only enough food to feed a 
few families. An absent-minded preacher keeps forgetting to make the announcement to sign the sign-up sheet in the foyer. 
So let me make that announcement in this newsletter. To help the church better plan the dinner, there is a sign-up sheet in 
the foyer. Please let us know if you are coming and if you can prepare soup or sandwiches for the church family. It really helps 
a lot when we coordinate the tables, the chairs, and the meal. Please call the church office if you want us to write your name 
down on the sheet. Let me also say that the church does plan on giving a few gifts out at this activity. I hope you can make it!!
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Speaking of special activities, we have the privilege of having another Christmas eve service this year. Please mark your 
calendars. The service will start at 5:30 p.m.

This past weekend we enjoyed the last business meeting for 2021. I would like to thank everyone who made the meeting 
a priority and stayed to be a part of the session. We discussed several very important items and it encourages my heart to 
see so many people contribute. A special thank you to the church members who volunteered to serve the Lord in 2022 
at White Oak Hill. We could not effectively minister for the Lord if it weren’t for your willingness to use your talents for 
God’s glory. THANK-YOU! A special thank-you to Shawn Mobley for leading us in song this past Sunday. You did an 
amazing job for Jesus! And a special thank-you to Howard Morris for serving on the deacon board the next three years. 
I look forward to your fellowship and wisdom. Listed below are the results from our business meeting.
 
                                Yes       No     Total     Percentage
Motion #1                 79         3         82      96.3 (separate bank account)
Motion #2a               82         2         84      97.6 (2022 church budget)
Motion #2b               80         4         84      95.2 (2022 B.C.C. budget)
Motion #3                 82         3         85      96.5 (deacon Howard Morris)
Motion #4                 82         2         84      97.6 (lead. team schedule)
Motion #5                 83         2         85      97.6 (2022 teachers/ officers)
Motion #6                 81         4         85      95.3 (location of playground)
 

Our theme for next year is “Hope Is Here”. We know the Lord Jesus Christ is the Blessed Hope we long to see soon. But 
until He comes to take the church home, let’s stay busy! Let’s pray the Lord allows us to share the Gospel next year and see 
many accept the Lord Jesus Christ as their personal Savior. Our world needs the hope found in the Savior. Your gifts make 
it possible to share God’s Word more effectively. Thank you to the many members who have financially supported God’s 
work this year. In preparation for 2022, tithing envelopes are in the church foyer. These envelopes help us systematically 
give our tithe (our first fruits) to God’s work every week. Let me encourage every member to take a box and make a 
financial commitment to the Lord! “Blessed is the man that trusteth in the Lord, and whose hope the Lord is.” Jeremiah 
17:7

There are also 2022 Bible reading calendars in the foyer. These calendars fit easily into most Bibles. Each one contains a 
Scripture reading schedule that will take a person through the Bible in a year. They also have a place for notes. There is 
no charge for these calendars. We want every member to have one!! It’s a great tool to help us work our way through the 
Scriptures in 2022.

Psalm 19:8, 10 “ The statutes of the Lord are right, rejoicing the heart: the commandment of the Lord is pure, 
enlightening the eyes.

More to be desired are they than gold, yea, than much fine gold: sweeter also than honey and the honeycomb.”

It is a great time of year!!
I will quote Charles Dickens to close this newsletter.

Love in Christ,

Hal Jones
Galatians 2:20

Schedule of Services
Sunday

In-Person
Sunday School at 9:30 am

Sunday Morning Worship at 10:30 am

On-Line
Sunday Morning Online Service at 10:30 am

Sunday Evening Online Service Only at 6 pm

Wednesday
7 PM - Prayer, Praise & Bible Study

Engage Youth, Propel Kids & Nursery

WOH Services can be seen on either: 
  Facebook - Hal Jones page 

  White Oak Hill Free Will Baptist Church - Website
  White Oak Hill Free Will Baptist Church YouTube

Church Attendance
 

December 8th
          Wednesday Night                     50

December 12th
           Sunday School                          79           
           Sunday Morning Worship    151



MISSIONS CORNER!
Please pray for these missionaries!








